
PTO Board Meeting Minutes - April 6, 2021

Call to Order: 11:30am
Attendance: Shilo Sagert-Jossart , Ashley Johnson, Tom Schachet, Rachel Richardson,
Elaine Rankin, David Hitchcock, Kat Jayroe

PTO Reports:
● PTO Account balance $14,961.45.
● Fox Acres PSA Account balance is $18,597.24.
● The March Meeting was canceled due to illness.
● May 11th was selected for next month’s meeting.

Principals Report:
● Mountain Schools have been operating successfully with the COVID-19 safely

protocols and hope to remain in Phase 4 learning for the rest of term.
● CMAs testing will be reduced this year for grades 3-5. 3rd and 5th grade will be

tested on literacy and 4th grade will be tested on math. The goal is to get a
baseline for how much learning was lost without using up too much learning time.

Teacher Requests
● Kat requested a subscription to Scholastic News Magazine, online and paper

copies for the K/1 class next year. The request was approved and will be paid for
by the Red Feather Fox Acres PSA account. The cost was estimated to be $7-9
per student.

● They are currently revisioning Ecoweek and Fort Fun into activities they can do
at the school. They will let the PTO know if they need help with funding.

5th Grade, Preschool, and K/1 Graduation
● 5th Grade Graduation will be May 24th, 2021 at 1pm.
● Preschool Graduation is May 20th, 2021.
● The PTO voted to provide 5th grade graduates with 4 compasses and graduation

caps for K/1 and 5th graders using the Red Feather Fox Acres PSA Account.
The cost will be about $55.

● Preschool, K/1 and 5th grade have requested cupcakes for their graduation
ceremonies. The PTO voted to provide them with the PTO checking.

Snack Sponsor and water refills
● PTO will use PTO checking to provide this month's snacks.
● Rachel will refill water bottles one more time to get them through term.



Fox Acres
● Fox Acres Golf Tournament will be August 22, 2021, which is the Sunday after

students return from Summer Break.
● During the coordination meeting, they changed the tee off time to 9am.

Volunteers for registration will need to be ready at 8am. Kids events will shift to
9-11am. They are planning on offering children lunch of hot dogs and chips at a
reduced price.

Yearbook
● The PTO needs interviews from each 5th grader for their spotlight pages. David

agreed to get the PTO the information. He also will ask parents for any photos of
their graduate they would like in the yearbook.

● We are still offering the following:
○ Advertising space to businesses to offset printing costs
○ Parents can also put in a message to their children
○ Parents can help with printing costs by paying for their child’s yearbook.

PTO Elections
● We are currently accepting nominations for next year's PTO Board.

Adjourned: 12:00 pm

Ashley Johnson - President, Shilo Sagert-Jossart - Vice President, Andrea Stahl -
Treasurer, Ashley Johnson- Secretary


